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SUBJECT: Additional Response to INSPECTION 03036485/2005001, SMURFIT-STONE CONTAINER
INTERPRISES, INC.

Dear Dr. Lodhi:

On April 20, 2005, we returned NRC Form 591M Part I to your office signed and dated as our statement of
corrective actions required in accordance with 10 CFR 2.201, as you requested.

The following additional information is submitted as documentation and confirmation of the corrective actions
which we have taken and processes which we have in place:

1. The leak tests which are due in May (six months from November) were completed and sent to
Thermo for verification on April 15,2005. We expect to have Certificates in hand any day.

2. A physical inventory was conducted at the same time we performing the leak tests.
3. Responsibility for compliance has been assigned to our Maintenance Department. Two Maintenance

employees (Pete Small and Kevin Greggs) and one Environmental Engineer (Tom Roberts)
completed the 40 hour Radiation Safety Officer training provided by CSI Radiation Safety Academy
in Gaithersburg Maryland April 18-22. Each of them received RSO certificates and DOT certificates.

4. A new RSO and alternates notification, and the required license amendments will be sent to the
appropriate offices in the near future for processing.

5. Responsibility for the annual review of the radiation protection program has been assigned to our
Environmental Office, which will monitor and report to the Steering Team (senior staff) and General

- Manager.-Several controlled documents and files have-been establishedi-to insure compliance with- ---
regulations. This will aid us in auditing and reviewing our program.

I hope that the above completed corrective actions will demonstrate our commitment to maintain continued
compliance with all regulations.

Your guidance and assistance with these items of mutual concern is appreciated.

Manager, Human Resources
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